
 
Criminal Justice Committee 

 
Mr John Logue 
Crown Agent 
Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal 
Service 
 
 
 
By email 
 
 
 

All correspondence c/o:  
Justice Committee Clerks 

Room T2.60 
The Scottish Parliament 

Edinburgh 
EH99 1SP 

 
Tel: 0131 348 5195  

Textphone: 0800 092 7100  
justicecommittee@parliament.scot 

 
12 December, 2022 

Dear Mr Logue, 
 
Safer drug consumption rooms 
 
I am writing to you regarding recent evidence provided by the Minister for Drugs 
Policy, Angela Constance MSP, to a joint committee meeting of the Scottish 
Parliament’s Criminal Justice, Health, Social Care and Sport, and the Social Justice 
and Social Security Committees. 
 
At the meeting of 24 November 2022, the Minister advised that: 
 

“We have worked very hard with our partners, including Glasgow City Health 
and Social Care Partnership, the Crown Office, Police Scotland and others to 
develop a service specification proposition, which has been submitted to the 
Crown Office. More specifically, the Crown Office has been gathering further 
information, as I understand, from Police Scotland, and it is nearing the point 
at which it can give advice to the Lord Advocate. You will appreciate that I 
cannot speak on behalf of the Crown Office or our independent Lord 
Advocate.” 
 

Could you please provide the Committees with an update on when the Crown Office 
is to provide advice to the Lord Advocate on the specific proposition for a safer drugs 
consumption room pilot, the anticipated next steps, and details of a timeframe within 
which a decision is expected. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
 
 
Audrey Nicoll MSP 
Convener, Criminal Justice Committee 

https://www.parliament.scot/chamber-and-committees/official-report/search-what-was-said-in-parliament/%20CJ-24-11-2022?meeting=14022

